The Annual Meeting of the Parish was held in the Hut on April 17<sup>th</sup> 1950. There were present approximately 20 parishioners with Mr Moyle in the Chair.

- 1. The minutes of the last Annual meeting were read and confirmed.
- 2. The Chairman gave a report of the Council's activities during the last year including references to the following:-
  - (a) The Council had been continually pressing the Deben RDC to supply mains water and to start providing houses in the Parish. No definite answer had been forthcoming except that a site for 20 houses had been considered. The Council had not thought this site the best and had suggested an alternative. Nothing further had been heard.
  - (b) The cottages adjoining the Admirals Head had been demolished and Messrs Cobbolds had been asked to clear up the site. This had now been made into a car Park.
  - (c) The Council had been in communication with British Rlys concerning both the red light and the surface of the crossing. These had been improved and further improvements were hoped for. Gt Bealings concern for the crossing was commented on.
  - (d) A seat had been purchased and by permission of Capt Hervey had been placed at the entrance of his drive.
  - (e) Mention of footpaths, the Ambulance Services and the Bus Service were made.
- 3. Mrs Hervey informed the meeting that on behalf of Capt Hervey she wished to raise the following points
  - (a) The posts outside the Angela Cobbold Hall were being heightened and would be done as soon as the red discs could be procured.
  - (b) Could a 'Slow' notice be posted at either side of the corner at the Rectory and the road widened between the Rectory and the Gt Bealings fork. The Chairman said that this would be put before the Council at their next meeting.
- 4. Major Lamprieve proposed a vote of thanks to the Chairman and members of the Council for their services for the past year.

J.R. Moyle 19/3/51